AMCCO Board Meeting Minutes

Embassy Suites Hotel

September 19, 2007 6:30 p.m.

Cindy Bitter

Linda Lutts

Marcia Soos

Karen Woodward

Kathy Kaluger

Jackie Fugett

Bobbi Frysinger

Elaine VanHorn

June Allison

Meeting called to order at 6:15 p.m. by President Cindy Bitter.

Kathy made a motion to accept the minutes of the two previous board meetings, Bobbi Seconded.  Motion passed.

Marcia reviewed the treasurers report and it was filed for audit.  Checkbook balance for the association is $30,905.66.  The anticipated profit from the fall seminar is approximately $1,400.00.  Discussion followed regarding increasing the cost for the seminar to $100.00 if one of our future sessions requires the use of buses.

Cindy updated everyone on the web site for the Association.  It is now being managed by Web Hosting Solutions.  Janice is responsible for notifying them of any updates.

Discussion on legislation

HB 154 – It was decided that the board would present a position statement to the members at the business meeting the following morning.  Discussion following regarding the position statement and all board members agreed on a list of statements.  Cindy agreed to type up the statement and make copies for the business meeting.

HB 119 – this bill would provide municipalities with fine money for tickets filed in a municipal court if that ticket is written in an adjacent jurisdiction.

HB 279 – indigent driver fund and the requirement of an ignition interlock system and limited driving privileges.  Darryl has been contacted regarding removing the mayor’s courts from having to pay into the county indigent driver fund and allowing us to start our own fund

Education committee proposal – Karen presented her proposal to the board regarding the use of 50% of any profit made from a conference to be used for speakers for upcoming conferences.  Karen made the motion, Bobbi seconded.  Motion carried.  Marcia was directed to maintain a separate line item on the treasurers report showing profit from conferences for the education committee. 

Education Committee Report

Karen presented the Education Committee report.  The spring conference at Kent State will be held April 23-25, 2008 at the Bertram Inn.  Karen and the committee are working on the agenda with Melinda from Kent State.  The association will probably not be giving a $50 credit to each member attending as has been done the past two Kent State conferences.  The cost of the conference has yet to be determined.  Karen also said the committee is working on a speaker contract which will outline the needs and charges for each speaker.  Also, committee will look into buying more bags since several new clerks have asked for them.  If anyone wants a replacement bag they will have to pay for it.

Education Committee is proposing that the fall 2008 conference be held Sept 24-26 since Embassy Suites is booked the 3rd week in September.  Board agreed to those dates.

Meeting adjourned at 8:30 p.m.

